
                              
 
                       

                     
                                

     

   

                                
  
 
 
 
 
  

 Department of Police  
Shawn I. Butler 

Chief of Police 
Roger J. Anthony 

Deputy Chief of Police 

 

“Expect Excellence” 

46 North Street, Auburn, New York 13021-3604  Office (315) 253-3231  Fax (315) 253-5389  www.auburnny.gov      

James Slayton 
Administrative Lieutenant of 
Planning & Training 

Mark Schattinger 
Patrol Captain 

Kyle J. Platt 
Captain of Detectives 

  

Kristine M. Wilkinson 
Administrative Assistant to the 
Chiefs of Police 

Media Release 
 
Date/Time of Release: June 16, 2021 @ 1000 Hrs 
  
Date of Incident Occurrence: June 16, 2021 @ Approx.: 0714 Hrs 
 
Nature of Event: MVA – Car / Pedestrian 
 
Location of Event Occurrence: McDonald’s – 198 Grant Ave  Auburn, NY 
 
Media Release Written By: Captain K.J. Platt  kplatt@auburnny.gov  
 
On June 16, 2021 at approximately 7:14 am the Auburn Police Department and the 
Auburn Fire Department were dispatched to McDonald’s (Grant Ave.) for a report of 
a male hit by a vehicle while in the parking lot.  Upon arrival an elderly male 
pedestrian was found to have been hit by a vehicle.  The operator of the vehicle was 
administering aid to the pedestrian upon arrival.   
 
The pedestrian was transported to University Upstate Hospital for additional 
treatment.  His condition as of this media release is currently unknown and will not be 
released at this time. 
 
The McDonald’s was closed temporarily until approximately 9:00 am as officers 
examined the scene. 
 
No further information is being released at this time as the investigation is still 
developing and information / evidence is still being analyzed in order to make an 
accurate determination. 
 
The Auburn Police Department is seeking assistance from anyone that might have 
witnessed the incident by making contact with Detective N. Atkins at (315)255-4703 
or the Auburn Police Department at (315)253-3231.  Callers are remained that they 
may remain anonymous. 
 
 


